SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES June 1, 2009

Selectmen Present: Mark Andrew, Janice Mulherin,

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting opened at 7:00pm.

MINUTES: The minutes of 5-18-09 were approved.

SELECTMEN:

EMS/FIRE Meeting: Mark Andrew updated the board on a recent meeting with Bill Taffe, Ken Ward and Fire Commissioners; Dave Coursey and Jim McCart. The purchase and maintenance of the new ambulance was discussed. Use will be shared between Fire and EMS; Repair and Maintenance costs will be reflected under the EMS budget; Repair and Maintenance will be the responsibility of EMS; EMS will handle ALL requirements of getting the new ambulance on the road.

Fire Truck/Service: Mark Andrew reported to the board that Engine 3 needs work done and will be out of service for approximately three weeks.

Historical Society Building Roof: Roger Daniels and Mark Andrew met to look at the Historical Society roof which needs repair. Anne will contact a local builder and ask him to look at the roof and give a recommendation on how the roof should be repaired and then the board will get prices.

Tax Deed: Linda Whitcomb, Tax Collector, met with the board. There is a property that needs to be deeded. This property has been through the deeding process before and there is correspondence in the file from an attorney who handled it for the owner. The board suggested that Linda contact the attorney before proceeding, then deed the property if there is no response.

Transfer Station/Landfill: Tom Duffield met with the board. Mr. Duffield reviewed the work he has done over the years on this project. Currently the board needs to respond to a letter from the State of NH. Mr. Duffield explained that most of data needed for a response and to meet the requirements has already been compiled it just needs to be put in the proper format. The board agreed that a letter should be sent to the State of NH as soon as possible explaining that the town does intend to move forward. Mr. Duffield explained that the site is considered a landfill because the Town of Rumney had an open burning dump in operation past the threshold date in the early 1980s which automatically triggered it as an unlined landfill by definition. After discussion, a motion was made to contract Tom Duffield, for a price not to exceed \$1,000, to complete the State requirements according to the State's letter to the Town of Rumney, dated April 2nd. The board voted to hire Tom Duffield.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

Route 25 Property Names: The town has received 4 name suggestions for the property on Route 25.

Transfer Station Plow: Sonny would like to paint the plow at the Transfer Station. The board approved.

Transfer Station Office: Plans were reviewed; it may be possible to have some of the materials, labor and electrical work donated. The board discussed funding for this project and the possibility of using the Town Facilities Fund. The board would have to hold a Public Hearing before the funds could be used. The board will decide on a final dollar figure at the next meeting and then schedule a hearing.

Record Enterprise: The new Rumney Correspondent is Elise Saad.

Meeting Schedule: The board agreed to meet every other Monday for the summer. The board will meet on June 8^{th} and then start the new schedule.

To Sign: Checks; Plymouth Village Water & Sewer District Agreement (5 year); National Grid Confidentiality Agreement; Intent to Cut – N.King; Roofing Contract for West Rumney Fire Station; Letter to BRY HARV (Mid-State Auto).

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,